
- 3 -

	PART 1   (OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO. 6




REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION AND LEISURE


TO THE BUDGET COMMITTEE  

ON WEDNESDAY, 1st October 2003  


TITLE:  Education Revenue Budget 2003/04 issues 


RECOMMENDATION:

Members are asked to accept the proposals contained in this report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report provides details of the issues arising from monitoring of the 2003/04 revenue budget .


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

Various working papers and reports.

(Available for public inspection)


CONTACT OFFICER  Robert McIntyre                  Tel. No.  778 0196        


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)      None specifically


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES           2003/04  Revenue Budget


REPORT DETAIL

1. INTRODUCTION 

1.1 At the last meeting of budget committee members requested details of the progress being made in resolving areas of potential revenue overspend identified in the Monitoring report for July. This report also deals with progress being made on two outstanding areas of budget savings in 2003/04.

2. REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING  2003/04
2.1 Independent Special school fees – This budget( £1.7 million) is calculated by reference to individual pupil placements and is profiled on an individual pupil basis. It was reported that the monitoring up to the end of July was indicating a year end overspend but that a number of invoices needed to be investigated as they appeared to charge for the autumn term. The monitoring report at the end of August now indicates that the budget will be broadly on line at year end. This budget, as in previous years, will need to be carefully monitored because whilst a provision is made for changes in pupils the cost of placements can be significant.

2.2 Teachers Pension Contributions – This budget (£2.2 million) represents the on going costs to the directorate of teachers who were allowed to leave on VER in earlier years. This area overspent last year by £180,000 whilst the budget has been increased for the current year the spend to date is showing a £37,000 overspend. It is proposed that this increase can be managed within the overall education outturn budget and that temporary virements are used during the approx exercise to realign budgets for the current year. The base for 2004/05 will be increased in line with estimated increases. The policy for allowing teacher VERS has been tightened up in recent years but this budget will continue to rise in the medium term.

2.3 Bad debt write offs – A number of old debts relating to schools which have closed have been written off. These debts are irrecoverable from the schools and a number of them relate to charges from DSO’s. At this stage the directorate does not propose making service reductions to finance these write offs but is investigating an equitable solution to how these costs may be charged. 

3. 2003/04 SAVINGS PROPOSALS 

3.1 Saving proposal ED 1 Salford Consortium (£150,000)– As reported during the 2003/04 budget discussions the transfer of post 16 funding responsibilities to the LSC has resulted in the costs of the consortium being met. This change in funding has removed the need for the City Council to make a contribution to the consortium budget. The City Council’s contribution to the consortium was removed from the budget at the start of the year and to date the consortium is £17,000 under-spent on the current year.

3.2  Saving proposal  ED 3  staffiing reductions (£30,000) – The budget has been adjusted by a £30,000 staffing reduction. This saving has been achieved in the current year by vacancies.

4. RECOMMENDATIONS 

4.1 Members are requested to approve the proposals for containing the education budget in 2003/04 and 2004/05 in respect of revenue budget pressures.

4.2 Members are requested to note that the education savings for 2003/04 have been achieved .
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